Maysville Board of Aldermen
January 8, 2025

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, January 8, 2025, at 6:00
p.m. in open session pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021.

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with the following board members
present: Amy Justus, Larry Zieber, Peggy Harwood and Clint Sollars.

Also present were: Andy Macias and Pat Fisher Johnson.
Mayor Pearl opened the meeting with the pledge and Alderman Harwood said the prayer.

Alderman Harwood made a motion to approve the consent agenda, minutes of the December 30,
2024 meeting and the following checks: Water ck# 6802-6813, Wastewater ck# 3445-3452,
Street ck# 4386-4390, General ck# 21904-21911, SW ck# 1618 and Payroll ck# 100707-10733.
Seconded by Alderman Zieber. Motion carried.

Andy from Snyder & Associates was present to discuss the connection site at the water plant for
the connection with Great Northwest Wholesale Water. He went over the connection point and
the housing unit for the booster pump. Board made a few suggestions and then the plans will be
sent to DNR for approval.

The Board reviewed the HACH contract for 2025 for $4J?,69. Alderman Sollars made a motion to
approve it and hope they will prorate it. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried.

The board reviewed an invoice from an area business man and will refer that bill to our insurance
company,

City Clerk reported the water was on at the Bartlett Park bathrooms and the City staff was
unaware of it. Therefore, the water has frozen in the lines so employees are keeping an eye on the
lines to make sure they don’t break. The water has since been shut off.

The Board reviewed the audit report from the last fiscal year.

Board has agreed to put word out for summer help for mowing for the summer.

The board will start doing presentations for the renewal of the street tax levy that will be on the
Aprit ballot. This is not a new tax just renewing the street levy of .50 cents that has been leveed in
the past. This is what is used for the street improvements, gravel, road tubes, and ditches.

The Board thanked our city crew for their long hours and dedication to keep the streets clean after

the recent snow. The board also thanked Clint Sollars for helping around the square to get the
show removed.



The holiday lights will be taken down (from the poles) as weather permits but getting streets and
snow piles cleared is the first priority.

With no further business, the next meeting will be on January 22th at 6:00pm.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm.
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